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VIA E-MAIL 
 
May 25, 2015 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
Attn: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
 
RE:  EB-2016-0118 - UNION GAS 2015 DEFERRALS – FRPO LATE INTERVENTION 
 
As requested by the Board, I am writing to provide explanation to our timing of intervention.  
 
The notice of proceeding was circulated by Union Gas on May 5th.  After returning from three 
days on out of province utility work on May 4th, I was present in the Oral hearing for EB-2016-
0004, the Natural Gas Community Expansion Proceeding on May 5th.  With my focus on that 
proceeding and managing additional client responsibilities, I missed the notice calling for 
interventions in EB-2016-0118.  To be clear, this omission and subsequent request dated May 
19th were my responsibility and not the actions of FRPO.  I apologize to the Board and Staff for 
the additional effort required as a result of my omission and respectfully request the Board’s 
indulgence. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
 
Dwayne R. Quinn 
Principal 
DR QUINN & ASSOCIATES LTD. 
 
  
c. L. Gluck – Board Staff 
 
 


